[image: image1.jpg]



            
City of Newburyport

Office of The Treasurer/Collector
NEWBURYPORT TRUST FUND COMMISSION
60  PLEASANT  STREET ~ NEWBURYPORT, MA 01950

(978) 465-4415           FAX (978) 462-0883
           Remote– Zoom meeting – 7:00 pm 
Thursday, December 9, 2021  ~ Meeting Minutes
Members attending remotely:    Richie Eaton, Keith Hogan with Julie  

    Languirand
Absent: Richard O’Brien
Meeting called via Zoom at 7:00pm 
Reviewed meeting minutes/notes of zoom-remote-meeting, September 2021; Richie Eaton motioned to receive and file, seconded by Keith Hogan – Approved.
Discussed the 1st Quarter earnings (Sept 30) from Bartholomew, including the changes made to the accounts after June 30; upon review it was suggested that we table those reports for further review at the next scheduled meeting in March to include the 2nd Q earnings from December 31, 2021, additionally, Keith pointed out that having the report of the performance holdings is helpful in knowing where the investments are currently held and how they are performing.
Request for funds made by St. Paul’s church, 166 High Street, from ATWOOD TRUST (poor / religious) in the amount of $838.00 for benches in the churchyard for community and public enjoyment.  Although the funds fit the request, Richie noted that we had previously approved funding for St. Paul’s for FY22 in the amount of $1600 for (a like) this purpose and made a motion to deny request as it does not fall in line with the spending of funds within a fiscal year, 2nd by Keith -  Denied.

Correspondence from Planning Director, Andy Port regarding the Herman Roy trust, detailing the upcoming project for the Market Landing improvements as discussed previously.  Upon review, it was noted by Keith that the detail on the project was excellent and appears to be within the projected budget, that the project also seems a likely place for these funds to be granted in the future. We recommended that we put this on the next agenda and invite Andy to the March meeting to review what the expectations are for use of funds.  Also discussed was keeping in line with the spending policy set out by the committee and protecting funds for future use maybe earmarking funds over multiple fiscal years.  In addition it was pointed out that perhaps there could be some dedication in the Park for Herman Roy acknowledging the generous donation of funding, along a commitment to utilizing funds for maintenance.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm
· Next meeting date:     Thursday, March 10, 2022 -7:00pm, via Zoom.
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